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First Presbyterian Church
919 E. Tenth St.
Rolla, MO 65401
Telephone: 573-364-3852 / Fax: 573-426-5320

A Message from Our Pastor
Rev. Lou Ellen Hartley

Over the next few weeks we will be spending time in Matthew chapter five.  This is the passage also known as the Sermon on the Mount. In his sermon Jesus begins with the list of blessings known as the beatitudes.  He then presents examples of the differences between his own teachings and the traditional teachings of Jewish law.  These are challenging as well as uplifting passages, and ones which help to shape how we live our faith each day.  
February 5 Communion  Souper Bowl of Caring
Matthew 5:13-20 Salty Salt and Bright Lights
February 12 
Matthew 5:21-37  “You Have Heard It Said”
February 19
Matthew 5:38 – 48  “Peaceful, Not Passive”
February 26 Transfiguration Sunday guest preacher (Pastor Hartley away on vacation)
What can I do?
How can I make a difference? 
Where does my faith and my life intersect?
Where do I begin? How do I engage in ministry in my own life?
How can I be a disciple? 
How can I take church with me when I leave the building? 
If you ask these questions in one form or another and would like to discuss your thoughts, concerns, ideas, or questions with others then we invite you to come to the Sadler lounge on Thursdays at 7:00p.m.  From there we will choose a restaurant to go to and have coffee, dessert, nothing at all or dinner while we discuss the concerns we have for our community, nation, and the world.  Then try to understand how we as individuals and as a congregation can address those concerns.  
We will study, discuss, read and do.
Join us on Thursdays beginning February 2 at 7:00 in the Sadler lounge.
News from the Presbytery
The father-in-law of Melana Scruggs, Al Simmons, joined the Church Triumphant January 29th at his home near Atlanta, Georgia.  Cards and expressions of caring may be sent to Bert Simmons and Melana Scruggs, 1616 Oak Drive, Aurora, MO 65605.
Personnel Committee
Marilyn Schmidt

The Congregation is invited to a Staff Recognition and Appreciation Brunch following Worship Service in the Fellowship Hall on Sunday, February 12, 2017.  Please plan on joining us to express our appreciation and thank our dedicated staff members.  Hosted by the Personnel Committee.

PALS LUNCH
Cheryl Koederitz

PALS will meet for lunch on Tuesday, February 7 (note change of day) at 11:45 am at Sidney’s on Pine Street.






Membership / Fellowship Committee
Bob May, Chair

Greeting New Members, Visitors.  Please greet and get to know new faces. Invite them to fellowship and introduce them to others. 
First Friday Night Out.  This coming Friday, February 3rd. at 6:00 p.m.  We’ll meet and eat at Sidney’s on Pine St. (West side, next to Dave’s Barber Shop).                                                                                                                           Call Lee Bennett 341-2130 or Bob May 341-2646 so we can reserve space.
Chili Contest.  Sunday, February 19, 5:00 p.m. If you would like to be one of 6 contestants, please contact Bob May 341-2646 right away.  Otherwise, you’re welcome to bring a side dish.
Cardinal Ball Game.  Wednesday, April 26, evening game, Card vs. Bluejays. Bus will leave the Church at 3:35 p.m. Cost is $30 – includes Game ticket, Bus ride and a Sack Lunch.  Many have signed up – contact Britt Whitaker 578-0081 or Nancy Marlow 364-2055 right away.
Coming Events.  Watch for news and let us know if you’d like to help.
	Block Party -  inviting others to enjoy dinner, games and music.
	Hike – To enjoy a not-too-strenuous hike and/or time to sit and visit.
	Pictorial Directory – sometime this Fall.
How Well Do You Know Our Congregation
Carol Jessop

Hi, my name is Deanne Jackson and I am your newest deacon which is an honor and I am proud to serve.

I am married to my best friend, Jim Jackson, and have two wonderful boys, Austin and Bradley Lohr.  Austin is 23 and living in Kansas City.  He recently graduated from Missouri S&T with a degree in Business and is working for a great consulting company.  In fact, the stories are true; they do grow up and buy you dinner one day.  Bradley is currently a sophomore at Truman University studying to be a Physician’s Assistant. Bradley also recently joined the Army National Guard and ROTC so I am a proud military mom.  He spent his summer in basic training at Fort Benning, Georgia where we had the pleasure to attend his graduation ceremony.  Very powerful and makes me very thankful for all that are/have served in the military.  I have absolutely loved watching my boys grow up and become such great young men.

I am originally from Edwardsville, Illinois but have lived in Rolla for the last 25 years.  I work for Missouri S&T as the Registrar and have been there for almost 22 years.  Wow, time does move fast.  I earned my degrees in Computer Science and Business through Columbia College then my masters through UMSL all as a working mom.  It was tough but taught me so many valuable lessons on perseverance and to strive for what you want.  It also taught me the value of an education which I believe helps me with my current position.

Jim is originally from the Sikeston area but has lived in Kansas and now Missouri.  He currently works at Missouri S&T in Physical Facilities.

I was raised in the Presbyterian Church in Edwardsville, IL where my parents still reside.

My interests are spending time with our family as much as possible, hiking, and running and just enjoying the beauty around us.  Jim prefers football, basketball and hiking.  I look forward to serving the church and our Lord as a deacon.		~ Deanne ~

God is looking for people to use, and if you can get usable, he will wear you out.
Pastor Rick Warren

Stewardship
Barb Ford, Treasurer

PER CAPITA - 2017
Like many Presbyterians, you may have wondered, “Exactly what does per capita do?”  Once again, some further details:
Per capita is an amount of money per member (this year, $35.00) that our congregation pays to our larger Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.). This money is part of the glue that holds Presbyterians together. It is the money that enables us to work with other Presbyterian churches in our presbytery and across the country. It is also money that allows us to work with other churches to further the mission of Jesus Christ around the world.
How important is per capita? Here are some examples:
· Your per capita pays for the General Assembly meeting every two years where Presbyterians gather together to worship and discern the mind of Christ for the church.
· In many places in our world, it is difficult to “do mission” except by working ecumenically with other churches. Your per capita helps to pay for meetings of Presbyterians with people of other Christian churches, allowing us to maintain those ties for mission.
· Your per capita pays for producing these basic resources, including in Spanish, Korean, and Braille.
· Your per capita helps to fund the Presbyterian Historical Society – preserving and sharing the Presbyterian experience.
· Your per capita funds the preparation, administration, and grading of standard ordination examinations for seminary students.
· Your per capita pays for annual training events for presbytery executives, stated clerks, and others who help lead our work and mission.

In addition, your per capita pays for the travel expenses of the Moderator and Vice Moderator of the General Assembly of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) as they make their way across the church to share with and listen to folks like you about the exciting things God is doing in our midst.
We do not believe in being lone rangers in the PC(USA). We need each other as we work together to share the good news of Jesus Christ. As we benefit from the gifts, skills, vision, and ministry of each other in this place, so, too, do we benefit from an even wider array of gifts and ministry of our Presbyterian brothers and sisters across the church. Your per capita pays for the programs, training, and resources that help us work together and discern the mind of Christ for the PC(USA).
Thank you - to all of you who have already contributed to our church’s share of per capita.  Your individual contribution to per capita frees up dollars in our regular budget for the work of our congregation in this community. If you haven’t yet contributed, we hope you will consider doing so. 
In Christ’s service,
The Stewardship Committee

If you think your best days are behind you, they are.  If you think your best days are ahead of you, they are.
Jon Gordon, author



Presbyterians Cook
Carol Jessop

With the Super Bowl coming up soon, these are perfect to make for a group or just your family.  I got this recipe from Mary Alofs and trust me they are good.

Baked Ham and Cheese Sliders

1 ½ c. melted butter
3 tsp. Dijon mustard
3 tsp Worcestershire sauce
3 T poppy seeds
2 T dried minced onions
1 lb. thinly sliced deli ham
1 lb. thinly sliced Swiss cheese
24 mini sandwich rolls
Preheat oven to 350 degrees.  Place a cookie rack over a cookie sheet (preferably one with sides).  Mix first 5 ingredients together.  Place bottom half of roll on cookie rack.  Layer half of ham on rolls.  Arrange Swiss cheese on ham, then layer remaining ham on top.  Cover with tops of rolls.  Pour mustard mixture over rolls, evenly.  Bake until rolls are lightly brown and cheese is melted, about 20 minutes.

If anyone has an Irish recipe, I would like to have it for the March newsletter.  Just get it to me.  I would appreciate it.

Preschool News
Rachel Allison, Director

Oh what fun we have been having at preschool!  January was a very busy month and February is shaping up to be the same! ♥
In January we had a few snow days.  That’s always exciting!  We were able to “Get Fit” with Gina Zervos.  Mrs. Zervos came to teach us some yoga and healthy eating tips!  We had a ball! 
We enjoyed our Music with Mary Kwantes, our PE classes at The Centre and a very special visit from our pen pal “Lt. Dan”.  (That was my very favorite day of preschool so far!!! Maybe you saw it on the front page of the Rolla Daily News?!) We also had a visit from the K-9 Academy.  Mike Kaelin taught us about pet safety and care and brought his dog Bailey along as well! 
In February we will be celebrating Groundhogs day, Valentine’s Day and National Fairy Tale day (Word in the hall is that Mrs. Schmickle may come as the Big Bad Wolf!!)  and our regular schedule of chapels, PE and music.  
We are excited that our proposed summer program is almost full after less than two weeks of open registration!   We have had an overwhelming response!  We are very excited about this! 
We had a generous, anonymous donation from a preschool family that allowed us to replace all the swings on the playground and purchase a new piece of equipment and replace the broken storage shed!  Man, that playground is looking nice!!!  
Thank you to Ray Fox for his tenure as trustee liaison to the preschool (and friend of the preschool, as he calls himself) for all his service!  We are so grateful to all of the members of this Church that support us! 
Thank you for keeping us in your thoughts and prayers!  
Worship and Music Committee
Pam Cottingham

Greetings from the Worship and Music Committee. Since January 15, 2017 I have had the honor of serving as the chairman of the Worship and Music Committee. Thank you to Jonathan Kimball, who preceded me as Worship Chair, for his steadfast dedication to serving and the helpful information he has passed along to me.  He is a tough act to follow. 
 I would also like to acknowledge a number of other people who assist in various ways to keep our worship service moving along smoothly. Thank you to the Lay Readers who lead our responsive readings and share the scripture, thank you to the Communion servers who are either serving currently as an elder or have been ordained as an elder. Thank you to the Ushers whose smiling faces you see as you arrive on Sunday mornings.
Speaking of Ushers, we can always use new helpers on our Usher teams.  We have a number of teams and each team is responsible for only one Sunday a month. If you would be willing to join a team, or have your name added to our substitute list, please let me or someone on our committee know.
Thank you to the Worship Committee members which include Jan Roberts, Mary Kwantes and Jean Day. 
Thank you to Pastor Lou Ellen for the always inspiring lesson she shares each week.
Most importantly, thanks be to God from whom all things come.
God’s Grace be with you,
Pam Cottingham
From the Office
Betti Jo Pyatt, Office Manager

Happy Birthday wishes for February go out to Joan Williams, Fredi Zobrist, Kaylee Denbo, George Zobrist, Teressa Fox, Andrew Isaac and Mary Wallen.

Happy Anniversary wishes for February go out to David and Mary Wallen, and Brett and Rev. Lou Ellen Hartley.

Upcoming Events:
February 03 – First Friday Night Out at 6 pm at Sidney’s on Pine Street.
February 12, Staff Recognition and Appreciation Brunch following worship
February 14 – Happy Valentine’s Day
February 19 – Chili Cook-off contest 5 pm
February 20 – OFFICE CLOSED for President’s Day
Session will meet.
February 26 – March 4 – Pastor Hartley out of the office
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